Robert Mayes Charity AGM Report for the year 2022
The report, (encompassing Chair/secretary and treasurer)

The Robert Mayes Charity Known as The Pakefield Rector and Churchwardens for banking
purposes is an amalgamation of several charitable funds, to support those living in
Pakefield.

e Ellen Dodd established in 1815
e Revd Cunningham established in 1863
e Robert Mayes established in 1933

There is 1 investment one is held by CCLA (charities investment fund) under the name of
The Robert Mayes Charity

We hold 123 units and at the end of 2022 these were worth dividends of 66.75, which was
placed into our bank account in 2022.

The other investment of £5000 is held at NS&I . During 2022 we received £39.58 in interest
into the bank account.

The amount held in our community account is £2,287.21 (December 2022)
During 2022 we didn’t receive any applications for grants

At our meeting in 2022 it was agreed to put a bid forward for the Bloodmoor Hill
Community Centre together with the PCC. The Pakefield PCC being the leaseholders and
Robert Mayes charity running the centre for charitable means and supporting the
community in as many ways possible.

The Charity Commission was approached t update the documentation regarding the fact
that the current charity was only able to give grants for Christmas day dinner:

Will proved 10th June 1933 as amended on 7th November 2022

The prevention or relief of poverty in the ecclesiastical parish of Pakefield by providing: grants,
items and services to individuals in need and/or charities, or other organisations working to

prevent or relieve poverty

Meeting

All trustees present (|
The minutes were agreed as a true record of the previous meeting

Matter arising

The Pakefield PCC is now holds a tenancy at Will for the Bloodmoor Hill Community Centre

The new draft constitution was agreed and ratified.



